
PORTSMOUTH SCHOOL BOARD REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING  

CITY HALL, CITY MANAGERS CONF. RM.   PORTSMOUTH, NH 

DATE:  TUESDAY, JANUARY 3, 2012   TIME: 6:30PM [or thereafter]  

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m.  

ROLL CALL: MITCHELL SHULDMAN (BOARD CHAIR), ANN WALKER (VICE CHAIR), 

DEXTER LEGG, LESLIE STEVENS, PATRICK ELLIS, TOM MARTIN, ED MCDONOUGH 

(SUPERINTENDENT) AND STEVE ZADRAVEC (ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT) AND 

ANN MAYER (SAU 50 REPRESENTATIVE) 

 

Mr. Patrick Ellis was ceremonially sworn into office by Superintendent McDonough and 

welcomed by other Board members.  

Vice-Chair Walker nominated Ms. Leslie Stevens as Board Chair. Mr. Dexter Legg moved to 

close nominations, approved unanimously by voice vote. Ms. Stevens was approved. 

Chair Shuldman nominated Mr. Tom Martin as Vice-Chair. Mr. Dexter Legg moved to close 

nominations, approved unanimously by voice vote.  Tom Martin was approved as Vice-Chair. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Martin at 6:43 p.m. Mr. Legg seconded and approved 

unanimously by voice vote. 


